May 30, 2008  –  3-4 minutes if I TALK SLOWLY!!!
UCSF Graduate Division Commencement Address

Greetings, graduates!  My name is Dan Keller and I’m here on behalf of the Graduate Division Alumni Association for which I’m the Secretary.  I graduated from this place 25 years ago.
I remember well the sense of relief and the, “Now I can get outta here and get my career happening.”  But I’m glad I stayed in touch.  And that’s the point of my little speech.
UCSF is a curious place to go to school.  It doesn’t have a school song to sing or a football team to cheer.  This makes it especially challenging for our Alumni Associations to draw upon a sense of belonging.

UCSF has no fraternities or sororities or clubs.  Its campus doesn’t have a central place where students congregate; it doesn’t even have just one campus.  So when I think of my old school, I really think of my department.  Others I know think of their labs, their profs, their research.
But of course the most important thing UCSF has is something we did get here:  the training and the tools and the people and the education to be the best on the planet in our medically-related fields.  The people who come out of this place really do change the world.
UCSF’s Graduate Division has done this for 2400 students in its 40 years of existence.  300 of them belong to our alumni association.  That’s 12%.  The national average for public universities is 10% so we’re slightly better than average…   Hey, c’mon!
Your Graduate Division Alumni Association has a great track record and big plans.  We host an annual event and sometimes it’s spectacular.  One year we rented the entire Museum of Modern Art.  Another year we had the Asian Art Museum.  And there are little things, too.  You get a lifetime email address, a discount at the health club at Mission Bay, and more.  Now, in these times of shrinking State budgets and rising student fees – I bet that’s close to your heart! -- we’re planning to sponsor some scholarships.  We’re building a legacy… Your contributions will help make it possible!  Also, we’re planning a Wall of Fame to recognize with photos and plaques our high-achieving alumni.  It will be in the Faculty Alumni House on Parnassus at Fifth Avenue – have you been there?  It’s a beautiful place!

I hope that you will sustain your membership in AAUCSF and our specific branch, the GDAA.  Your first year is free!

The school can go on without you but how much richer is the reward for us all if we keep the connection strong.

Congratulations on your achievement, on changing the world, and on your continued involvement here.
